

POPULATION HEALTH

ASHTON-UNDER-LYNE · AUDENSHAW · DENTON · DROYLSDEN · DUKINFIELD · HYDE · LONGDENDALE · MOSSLEY · STALYBRIDG

PRIVATE & CONFIDENTIAL

Susan Collins

request-708066-6a6658dd@whatdotheyknow.com

Debbie Watson Assistant Director of Population Health

PO BOX 317 Ashton under Lyne, OL6 0GS

Switchboard 0161 342 5500

www.tameside.gov.uk

e-mail: debbie.watson@tameside.gov.uk

Ref: 2072681

Ask for: Debbie Watson Direct dial: 0161 342 5614 Date: 27 November 2020

Dear Susan Collins

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your request for information dated 23 November 2020 which the Council received by email. You have requested the following information:

Please can you supply the latest covid statistics for each individual ward.

Having carefully considered the matter, the Council has determined that the information is exempt from disclosure under the following provisions of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

Section 21: information accessible to applicant by other means.

Under section 21 of the Act, the Council is not required to provide information in response to a request if it is already reasonably accessible to you. You may access the information that you have requested from our website at: https://coronavirus.data.gov.uk/details/interactive-map. If you have any difficulties accessing the information that you require, please do not hesitate to contact me. In accordance with section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000, this letter acts as a Refusal Notice in respect of this part of your request.

Please quote the reference number 2072681 in any future communications.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request a review of the Council's decision, you may do so within 40 working days of the date of this response. Please email foi@tameside.gov.uk or write to Sandra J Stewart, Borough Solicitor, at PO BOX 317, Ashton under Lyne, OL6 0GS.

If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Commissioner cannot normally make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Council. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF and at www.ico.org.uk.

Yours sincerely,

Debbie Watson, Assistant Director of Population Health











